
 

  
 

Ms Carolyn McNally 
Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

15 March 2016 

Dear Ms McNally 

 

Subject:  Mackas Sand Project Modification 2 - Increased Truck Movements (MP08_0142 
Mod 2) 

I refer to your Department’s letter of 1 February 2016 referring the above project to the Planning 
Assessment Commission for determination under Ministerial delegation of 14 September 2011.  
 
Ms Lynelle Briggs AO appointed Mr Andrew Hutton, Dr Marcus Lincoln-Smith and me to 
constitute the Commission. I chaired the Commission for the project. Attached is a copy of the 
Commission’s determination report for your information. The Commission agrees with the 
Department that the modification application should be approved, subject to conditions.  
 
The Commission has adopted the Department’s recommended conditions with amendments:  
allowing an increase of truck movements to a maximum of 14 laden truck dispatches from the 
site between 5am and 6am; additional conditions to monitor fauna strikes; and two additional 
conditions requiring further monitoring of the site including CCTV cameras and availability of 
weigh bridge records to ensure more reliable assessment for compliance purposes.  

The signed instrument of approval and file will be returned to the Department. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr Brian Gilligan 
Planning Assessment Commission 
 
cc.  The Hon. Rob Stokes, MP 
  Minister for Planning  
  GPO Box 5341 
  SYDNEY NSW 2001 
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